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Schedule of Events 

Monday, June 16, 2025 
8:00 am ~ Rosary ~ Chapel of the Angels 
8:00 am ~ Confession ~ Confessionals 
8:30 am ~ Mass ~ Church ~ Fr. Jaspers 
9:00 am ~ Divine Mercy Chaplet ~ Church 
 

Tuesday, June 17, 2025 
8:00 am ~ Rosary ~ Chapel of the Angels 
8:00 am ~ Confession ~ Confessionals 
8:30 am ~ Mass ~ Church ~ Fr. Paul 
9:00 am ~ Kidz Closet ~ 203 
11:00 am ~ 50 Year Club Lunch ~ St. Joseph Hall 
12:30 pm ~ Middle School Summer Youth Group ~ Vet­s Park 
2:00 pm ~ Library Committee ~ Library 
6:00 pm ~ Catholic Watchmen ~ Off Site at St. John the  
    Evangelist in Little Canada 
 

Wednesday, June 18, 2025 
8:00 am ~ Rosary ~ Chapel of the Angels 
8:00 am ~ Confession ~ Confessionals 
8:30 am ~ Mass ~ Church ~ Fr. Paul 
9:15 am ~ Bread of Life Summer Adult Series ~ 211 
9:30 am ~ Faithfully Fit ~ 210 
5:00 pm ~ Confessions ~ Confessionals 
5:30 pm ~ Mass ~ Chapel of the Angels ~ Fr. Derek 
6:00 pm ~ Faith and Recovery Group ~ 207 
7:00 pm ~ Schola Rehearsal ~ LL 101 
7:30 pm ~ Devoted ~ Sculpture Garden (out front) 
8:00 pm ~ High School Summer D-Group ~ LL 106 
 

Thursday, June 19, 2025 ~ Solemnity of the 
Nativity of St John the Baptist ɉ4ÒÁÎÓÆÅÒÒÅÄɊ  
6:30 am ~ Men­s Fellowship ~ St. Joseph Hall 
8:00 am ~ Rosary ~ Chapel of the Angels 
8:00 am ~ Confession ~ Confessionals 
8:30 am ~ Mass ~ Church  ~ Fr. Paul 
5:30 pm ~ Mass ~ Church ~ Fr. Paul 
6:30 pm ~ Feast Day Dinner ~ St. Joseph Hall 
 

Friday, June 20, 2025 
8:00 am ~ Rosary ~ Chapel of the Angels 
8:00 am ~ Confession ~ Confessionals 
8:30 am ~ Mass ~ Church ~ Fr. Paul 
9:30 am ~ Legion of Mary ~ 211 
 

Saturday, June 21, 2025 
Extreme Faith Camp ~ Volunteer Bus Departs  
3:15 pm ~ Confessions ~ Confessionals 
4:30 pm ~ Anticipatory Mass ~ Church ~ Fr. Paul 
 

Sunday, June 22, 2025 ~ Corpus Christi 
Extreme Faith Camp ~ Off Site at Trinity Woods Campground 
8:30 am ~ Mass ~ Church ~ Fr. Derek 
8:30 am ~ Sunday Nursery ~ Nursery 
9:30 am ~ Intercessory Prayer Ministry ~ Chapel of the Angels 
10:30 am ~ Mass ~ Church ~ Fr. Paul 
10:30 am ~ Sunday Nursery ~ Nursery 
11:30 am ~ Eucharistic Procession 
11:30 am ~ Intercessory Prayer Ministry ~ Chapel of the Angels 
5:30 pm ~ Evening Prayer ~ Chapel of the Angels 
5:45 pm ~ Confessions ~ Confessionals 
6:15 pm ~ Mass ~ Church ~ Fr. Derek 

 
 
 

Mass Intentions can be found on page 9 
 
 

PARISH  CENTER HOURS  
 

 Monday  8:00 am - 8:00 pm 
 Tuesday  8:00 am - 8:00 pm 
 Wednesday 8:00 am - 8:00 pm 
 Thursday  8:00 am - 8:00 pm 
 Friday   8:00 am - 8:00 pm 
 Saturday  9:00 am - 5:30 pm 
 Sunday   8:00 am - 5:30 pm 

PASTORAL MINISTRY         651-633-8333 
Fr. Paul Shovelain, Pastor                              ext. 1214 
Fr. Derek Gilde, Parochial Vicar   ext. 1213 
Deacon Rod Palmer      VM 1298 
Deacon Gary Schneider      VM 1288 
Mary Kohlhaas, Pastoral Care Coordinator   ext. 1229 
 
WORSHIP           651-633-8333 
Lee Treml, Director of Worship and Liturgy  ext. 1212 
Margaret Harmon,  Liturgical Admin. Assistant ext. 1279 
Abe Gross, Director of SPO/Ignite Group     
            abrahamjohngross@gmail.com 
Nadège Kreitzman, Children­s Choir Director   
                    kreitzmann@stjohnnyb.org 
 
OFFICE OF DISCIPLESHIP AND MISSION       651-633-8333 
Jill Fink, Director of Discipleship    ext. 1280 
Jen Livermont, Coord. of Discipleship for Families ext. 1234 
Claire Brostrom, Coordinator of Evangelization ext. 1250 
Jodie Wolla, Administrative Assistant                 ext. 1211 
Chantell Durkes, Administrative Assistant   ext. 1228 
Sarah Wilder, Youth Minister     ext. 1254 
            wilders@stjohnnyb.org 
Sarah Dehnbostel, Youth Ministry Assistant   ext. 1218 
                  dehnbostels@stjohnnyb.org 
 
SCHOOL & PRESCHOOL (PreK - 8)        651-633-1522 
Joy Thienes, Administrative Assistant    ext. 1118 
Michelle Barsness, Marketing/Enrollment    ext. 1114 

 
ADMINISTRATION            651-633-8333 
Beth Robertson, Director of Business Operations ext. 1215 
Patrick Hinnenkamp, Director of Maintenance  ext. 1203 
Mary May, Director of Development  ext. 1253 
Teri Shea, Office & Facilities Manager     ext. 1237 
Michelle Chock, Accountant     ext. 1224 
Rita Arndorfer, Volunteer Coordinator    ext. 1220 
Joseph Huebl, Coord. of Communications & Men­s Ministry     
      ext. 1217 
Trina Villella, Parish Bookkeeper   ext. 1255 
Claudia Ciesynski, Receptionist   ext. 1210 

Parish Staff 

Church Nursery: We offer year-round nursery during both the 
8:30 am and 10:30 am Sunday Masses for children ages 1-3. 
 

Hearing Devices: For use during Mass. Located by Fr. Paul­s 
Confessional. 

Stay Connected:   

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/SJBNewBrighton/ 

YouTube:  https://bit.ly/3n9WnGQ 

EMAIL: sjb@stjohnnyb.org  

Visit our website: www.stjohnnb.com 

Archdiocese’s Victim/Survivor Assistance Program  

651-291-4497  24 hours a day, 7 days a week 

LIBRARY HOURS  
 

Open after all weekend Masses 

mailto:abrahamjohngross@gmail.com
mailto:kreitzmann@stjohnnyb.org
mailto:wilders@stjohnnyb.org
mailto:dehnbostels@stjohnnyb.org
https://www.facebook.com/SJBNewBrighton/
https://bit.ly/3n9WnGQ
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Happy Trinity Sunday! 

 
This week we reflect upon the profound mystery of the Trinity, the Father, and the Son and the Holy Spirit.  We are 
made in Godôs image.  The Trinity helps us to remember that we are made for a communion of life and love.  
 
Last week I was blessed to be part of the ñYou will be my Witnesses Assembly: Synod 2025.ò  It was a blessing to 
dialogue with Archbishop Hebda and others from across the Archdiocese.  We discussed various priorities for the 
next 3 years, beginning in 2027, after focusing on ñReclaiming the Lordôs Dayò in 2025-2026 and ñParents as 
Primary Educatorsò in 2026-2027.    
 
Archbishop Hebda has prioritized ñSmall Groupsò in 2023-2024 and ñEducation on the Massò in 2024-2025.  I 
have seen tremendous fruit in our parish and heard about the fruit in other parishes as well.  I believe the Lord will 
build on the ground that has been laid the last few years to bless our parish even more as we follow the 
Archbishopôs vision.    
 
We have integrated that theme into our parish vision the last two years with ñGather to Witnessò in 2023-2024 and 
ñTransformed by the Miracle of the Massò in 2024-2025.  This year our theme will be ñReclaim.ò  We are living in 
times where people are confused and searching for truth. We need to ñReclaimò the fundamentals of our faith in 
order to have a firm foundation on which we can evangelize.  We are looking at aspects of our faith that we need to 
reclaim, including the virtues, our identity as sons and daughters of God, and well as the transcendentals, goodness, 
truth and beauty.  By focusing on the fundamentals we will develop lives of holiness and help people to see more 
clearly the beauty of our Catholic faith.   
 
This Trinity Sunday, we reclaim the truth that we are made for relationship.  Genesis 1:26 states, ñThen God said: 
Let us make human beings in our image, after our likeness.ò  We see the plural pronouns, ñusò and ñourò  are 
used.  This first book of the Bible indicates that God is a Trinity of persons.  Christ reveals more fully the Trinity 
but we get glimpse of it through the Sacred Scriptures.  As we celebrate Trinity Sunday, may we pray for greater 
unity in our homes, our parish and our archdiocese.  As we work and pray together, may the presence of God be 
more clearly felt here in New Brighton and beyond!  
 
Happy Fatherôs Day!  
 

As we celebrate Fatherôs Day this weekend, I reflect the gift of my father and blessing he is to me and my 
family.  After some heart issues two weeks ago, he had a pacemaker put it and I have spoken with a few our 
parishioners who have or do work on the Medtronic Azure pacemaker that he received.  He is doing better and 
recovering well.  Thank you to all who worked on that pacemaker.  My spiritual family helped my biological 
family.  In this we see peopleôs gifts becoming a true blessing to others.  That is a reflection of the Trinity, who 
share their gifts with each other.  May you all experience the communion of life and love of the Trinity through 
your participation at SJB!  
 
 As the Father loves me, so I also love you, 

 

From the Pastor: Father Paul Shovelain 

 

On the Cover:  Adoration of the Trinity (also known as the Landauer Altarpiece) painted in 1509-1511 by Albrecht D¿rer. It is 
currently in the Kunsthistorisches Museum, in Vienna, Austria. You will note St. John the Baptist on the right side leading the men 
saints towards the Most Holy Trinity and the Blessed Virgin Mary, on the left side, leading the women saints. Below, the human 
multitudes are divided between religious men and women (left, led by the pope), and laymen, led by the Holy Roman Emperor. 
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Happening at St. Johnȭs 

Catholic Watchmen 
 

Next Meeting:  June 17 at 6:00 pm 
at St. John the Evangelist in Little Canada 

 

Men, join us for a special Catholic Watchmen on Tuesday, 
June 17 at St. John the Evangelist in Little Canada (380 
Little Canada Road E., Little Canada, MN 55117). There 
will be a hog roast dinner, a couple presentations, prayer 
time, and plenty of fellowship! Bring your friends and 
come join us! 

Devoted 
 

Wednesday, June 18 at 7:30 pm on the Front Patio 
 

All women are invited for our monthly devoted meeting. 
It will be a lovely evening together. Our guest speaker is 
Clarey McInerny talking about Catholic Social Teaching. 

Happy Fatherȭs Day 
 

The Respect Life Group will have a table in the plaza this 
weekend with chocolate hammers that say ®Happy 
Father­s Day¯ for you to gift fathers with! They are 
asking for a free will offering in which the proceeds will 
go to the Philomena Maternity Home located in St. Paul, 
MN.  
 
The Philomena House provides a safe, loving home for 
pregnant, homeless mothers, allowing them to choose 
life. They offer them a real choice: build a life with baby 
or find a loving, permanent home for the child through 
adoption. Their hope is to empower each new mother 
with important life skills. 
 
This Father­s Day weekend let­s honor fathers by giving 
them a thoughtful gift and helping to build a culture of 
life at the Philomena House. 



 

 

Happening at St. Johnȭs 
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50 Year Club 
 

A friendly reminder 
 

We look forward to seeing you this Tuesday, June 17, at 
the 50 Year Club Luncheon.  Doors open at 11:30 for 
social time, and the luncheon and program are from 
12:00 noon to 2:00 pm.   
 
Please call Mary May in the parish office with any 
questions:  651-633-8333, ext. 1253.  Thank you for 
your many years of dedication to St. John­s! 

Please Note... 

 

There will be no 8:30 am Masses on Tuesday, June 24, 
Wednesday, June 25, and Thursday, June 26. Instead, we 
will have a Word and Communion Service led by Deacon 
Tom. Between the Archdiocesan Presbyteral Council 
Meeting and Extreme Faith Camp we are very thin on 
priests that week. 

Bread of Life 
 

Every Wednesday at 9:15 am -  Now through July 9 
 

Join St. John­s for an Adult Summer Program where we 
will learn more about Christ­s teaching about the 
Eucharist. We­ll also view the historical sites in Galilee 
through this exciting five-part series.  
 
No registration needed. Drop ins welcome.  
Every Wednesday morning at 9:15 am, Now—July 9 in 
Room 206 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Jill Fink at 651-
633-8333 x1280 or finkj@stjohnnyb.org. 

St. John the Baptist Legacy Society 
 

Stop by the Legacy Society table in St. Paul Plaza after 
the 5:30 PM Feast Day Mass on Thursday, June 19, 2025, 
to learn more about special ways you can leave a legacy 
gift for our parish.   
 
Legacy Society members are those who include St. John­s 
in their will or estate plan and/or name St. John­s as a 
beneficiary of an IRA account or insurance policy. 
 
In addition, those who make an endowment gift of $500 
or more (cumulative or one-time) become members of 
this honorary group.  Endowment fund donors have re-
cently been added to Legacy Society membership! 
 
For more information, you may also contact Director of 
Development Mary May at 651-633-8333, ext. 1253, or 
email maym@stjohnnyb.org. 

Intercessory Prayer Ministry 
 

Join us for Intercessory Prayer after the Sunday, June 
22, 8:30 am and 10:30 am Masses in the Chapel of the 
Angels 
 

Please Note: There will be no Intercessory Prayer 
Ministry after the Anticipatory 4:30 pm Mass or the 
6:15 pm Sunday Evening Mass. 

Corpus Christi Procession  
 

Join us for the special Eucharistic procession following 
the 10:30 am Mass on June 22, the Solemnity of the 
Most Precious Body and Blood of Jesus Christ.  Our First 
Communicants are encouraged to come and help lead 
the procession. (Wear your First Communion clothes). 

Expectant Parents Blessing 
 

Sunday, June 29 
 

Parents expecting a new baby or 
adopting one in the near future, 
are invited to join us for a special 
blessing in the Garden of Life 
Chapel in the back of the Church 
after the 8:30 am and 10:30 am 
Masses on Sunday, June 29.  

 

Solemnity of the Sacred Heart  
 

Join us for a special Mass on June 27, the  Solemnity of 
the Sacred Heart of Jesus, at 8:30 am in the church. 

Journeying Through Grief 
 

Thursday, June 19  at 7:00 pm 
 

For anyone who is grieving the loss of a loved one. Join 
us for Journeying Through Grief, an adult grief support 
group. Meetings are held one Thursday a month from 
7:00-8:30 pm in Room 210.   
 

Questions? Contact Mary Kohlhaas at 651-633-8333 
x1229 or by email at kohlhaasm@stjohnnyb.org . 

Young Adult Catechism Study 
 

Thursdays from 6:00 pm - 7:00 pm  
 

Follow Ascension­s Catechism in a Year timeline, adults 
(ages 18-35) will gather to listen, reflect, and respond 
to the teachings of the Catholic Church.  
 

Beginning June 26 in Room 204 

mailto:finkj@stjohnnyb.org
mailto:maym@stjohnnyb.org
mailto:kohlhaasm@stjohnnyb.org
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Happening at St. Johnȭs 

Job Opportunities 
 

Assistant Preschool Teachers 
St. John­s preschool is looking to hire assistant teachers 
for the 2025-2026 school year. We have an opening 
Monday-Friday 7:30-3:30 pm. We also have an opening 
for Care Crew teachers in our after school program. The 
hours of the after school program are 2:30-5:30 pm. If 
you are interested in working with the youngest learners 
of our school please contact Andrea Schroeder at 
schroedera@stjohnnyb.org or 651-633-1522 extension 
1209. 
 
Coordinator of Discipleship through Sacramental 
Formation 
 
Catechesis of the Good Shepherd catechist position 
 
Part-time Custodian 
 
Learn more about these job opportunities online at 
www.stjohnnyb.com/job-opportunities/ 

Generous Spirit 

Volunteer Needed 
 

Bags Tournament at FallFest 
 

St. John­s is looking for volunteers to chair and run the 
Bags Tournament at FallFest this September. If you are 
interested to learn more or to commit to helping please 
email St. John­s Volunteer Coordinator Rita Arndorfer at 
Arndorferr@stjohnnyb.org. 

Baptism Celebration Assistant Ministry Available 
 

Do you have a mission to assist our young families in 
making their Sacrament of Baptism a beautiful 
celebration?  Inquire about becoming a Baptism 
Celebration Assistant.  We are seeking volunteers who 
are warm, self-assured, self-confident, flexible, positive 
personality, compassionate, and empathetic to ensure 
the families are orientated well to worship and have a 
positive experience at Saint John's during their child­s 
baptism celebration.  Celebrations take place typically 
on the third Sunday of the month at noon.  Time 
commitment is just over an hour.  Duties include 
welcoming and orientating families to the celebration, 
assisting the presider during the ceremony and 
following up with the Baptism Coordinator after the 
baptism. A rotating schedule for assisting is 
available.  Contact Jill Fink at finkj@stjohnnyb.org  

The bulletin deadline is noon on Thursday, 10 days 
before the Sunday publication date. Space is 
limited, so edits may happen. Send requests to: 
hueblj@stjohnnyb.org. 

Worship Aid in Bulletin 
 

Starting June 29 
 

You will notice the weekend of June 29 that the worship 
aid will be part of the bulletin. This move will save our 
parish  money in addition to being a new opportunity to 
collaborate between ministries. 

Mass this Summer 
 

May through September 
 

There is something new in the plaza by the great 
doors—maps of Minnesota and the United States and a 
pack of pushpins. We want to know where you go to 
Mass this summer as you travel, go on vacations, and/or 
visit your cabins.  
 
It will be awesome to see how are all still united by God 
through His Church and through the Most Holy Eucharist! 

 

Faith and Recovery 
 

Weekly meetings on Wednesdays after the 5:30 pm 
Mass in Room 207 upstairs.  All meetings are in strict 
confidence and anonymity. If you are struggling, 
please confidentially contact ministry leader, Chris 
Seiple at 612-790-8410 or cseiple71@yahoo.com. 

Menȭs Fellowship 
 

Thursdays 6:30 am—8:00 am  in St. Joseph Hall 
 
Approaching Difficult Questions in Church History - A 5
-part series from Christendom College 
 

Come for the donuts, stay for the truth! 
Questions: call Dave at 612-616-4013 

Faithfully Fit  
 

Every Wednesday at 9:30 am in Room 210.  

Meeting Weekly 

Legion of Mary 
 

Fridays at 9:30 am in Room 211. 
 
Want to grow in your relationship with the Blessed 
Virgin Mary? Join the Legion of Mary. 

mailto:schroedera@stjohnnyb.org
http://www.stjohnnyb.com/job-opportunities/
mailto:Arndorferr@stjohnnyb.org
mailto:finkj@stjohnnyb.org
mailto:hueblj@stjohnnyb.org
mailto:cseiple71@yahoo.com
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With prayers for God's abundant blessings  
on your new life together.  

 

Congratulations! 
 

Joe and Jewel  
married on June 7, 2025 

St. Johnȭs Middle School 
 

SJB middle schoolers had the opportunity to learn from 
Women­s Hockey Champion Britta Curl Salemme about 
how to balance faith and sports. She attends Mass 
faithfully even when traveling to sporting events.  

St. Johnȭs at the Synod 
 

Parishioners and Staff from St. John­s participated in the 
Archdiocese­s 3rd Synod last Saturday. 

 

St. Johnõs Newly Baptized 
Through water and the word you have become a child  
of God and are sealed as Christõs own forever. 

 

Mackenzie Rose 
Parents: Bryant and Caitlyn LaPres  

 



 

 

Mass Intentions: 
 

ƍ Stipends per Mass intention are $10 . 
 

ƍ A Mass intention can be requested no more than three months 
out. For example, if you would like a Mass intention for April, the 
earliest you can request that date is the first open office day in 
January. Please keep in mind your preferred date may not be 
available.   

 

ƍ Only 2 Mass intentions per person, per month will be taken. 
 

ƍ We are now taking September intentions. 
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Why do we do that?  
Catholic Life Explained  

 
Question: I­ve seen people hang rosaries 
over the rear-view mirrors in their cars and 
a few of them wear them around their 
necks. Is it OK to do that?  
 
Answer: The practice of hanging a rosary or 
a religious medal off of the rearview mirror 
of one­s car is a fairly popular custom 
across many cultures. While there is no 
particular rule approving or condemning 
this practice, we should also be mindful of 
the respect and reverence due to religious 
objects and devotional items (i.e. 
sacramentals). An important point to 
consider would be the reason why one 
chooses to place a rosary or religious medal 
in our cars. Is it a reminder of the protection 
and intercession of Mary and the saints? 
Does it encourage us to be mindful of God­s 
presence, even in such a mundane task as 
driving? Is it an outward expression of our 
more private devotions? One advantage of 
having a rosary or religious medal in our 
cars is that it can also serve as a reminder 
to pray when we travel, asking for 
protection for ourselves and for other 
motorists or commuters. Certainly, 
invoking the protection and prayers of the 
saints is a wonderful practice for families, 
helping to reinforce our belief in the 
communion of saints and the care and 
concern we owe to one another.  

Pentecost: The Fuel for Ordinary Time 
 
Each year, fifty days after the Resurrection of Jesus, we celebrate the gift of the Holy Spirit to the Church. In the 
Gospel of John, Jesus promises the Holy Spirit will be sent to us by the Father to remind us of all that Christ has 
taught us (John 14:26). 
 
Pentecost is the fulfillment of Easter and concludes the Easter season. Remember this next year when you­re 
struggling through the busyness of May and need one more reason to celebrate!  
 
Last Sunday, a great number of our parish showed up wearing red, symbolizing the Fire of the Holy Spirit and the fire 
of love that the Holy Spirit gives us for the mission of the Church. The Holy Spirit has sustained the Church with 
continued guidance, teaching, and love, keeping Her doors open and the truth, goodness and beauty flowing! 
 
Seeing the red all throughout our Parish and hearing our priests teach on the glorious birthday of the Church reminds 
us that God has commanded the Church to Go, Make, Teach by the power of the Holy Spirit!  
 
The most beautiful part of this gift is that it is the power that allows us, fallen humans to partner with Jesus, to 
cooperate with his Grace as we ask God, ®Thy kingdom come, Thy will be done on Earth as is done in Heaven.¯ The gift 
of the Holy Spirit helps us to worship God in spirit and truth and to bring the light of Christ to all of New Brighton, and 
beyond! 

Catechism Corner ÂÙ ÔÈÅ 3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎȭÓ 7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ #ÏÍÍÉÓÓÉÏÎ 

News with a Catholic Perspective   
 

The Knights of Columbus sponsors a daily news website: http://
CatholicPulse.com Catholic Pulse brings you news from around 
the world together with commentary from the best Catholic 
minds, analyzing today­s most important issues. Daily news in 
three categories: Church, National, and World News.   
 
 Visit and sign up for email alerts.  
 Scan the QR code to sign up: 

Subscribe to The Catholic Spirit! 
 

Amidst this unprecedented time, stay in the loop with a Catholic per-
spective on local, national and world news. ®The Catholic Spirit¯ pro-
vides Church news, inspiring faith stories, and a Catholic take on is-
sues shaping our culture. You can receive ®The Catholic Spirit,¯ the 
official newspaper of the Archdiocese of St. Paul and Minneapolis, 
for FREE by simply by contacting our Volunteer Coordinator Rita by 
email at Arndorferr@stjohnnyb.org. 

http://CatholicPulse.com
http://CatholicPulse.com
mailto:Arndorferr@stjohnnyb.org


 

 

Birthright:  Caring help for pregnant women.  
651-646-7033 Saint Paul, 763-757-0715 Coon Rapids  

Prayer Line: 651-633-1618 Call with your prayer 
requests.  Requests are confidential.  

 Readings For The Week 
 

Sunday: Prv 8:22-31/Ps 8:4-5, 6-7, 8-9 (2a)/  
 Rom 5:1-5/Jn 16:12-15  
Monday: 2 Cor 6:1-10/Ps 98:1, 2b, 3ab, 3cd-4/  
 Mt 5:38-42  
Tuesday: 2 Cor 8:1-9/Ps 146:2, 5-6ab, 6c-7, 8-9a/ 
 Mt 5:43-48  
Wednesday: 2 Cor 9:6-11/Ps 112:1bc-2, 3-4, 9/  
 Mt 6:1-6, 16-18  
Thursday: 2 Cor 11:1-11/Ps 111:1b-2, 3-4, 7-8/ 
 Mt 6:7-15  
Friday: 2 Cor 11:18, 21-30/Ps 34:2-3, 4-5, 6-7/  
 Mt 6:19-23  
Saturday: 2 Cor 12:1-10/Ps 34:8-9, 10-11, 12-13/  
 Mt 6:24-34  
Next Sunday: Gn 14:18-20/Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4 (4b)/ 
 1 Cor 11:23-26/Lk 9:11b-17  

Please Pray For... 

Those who have entered eternal life: 
Santiago Calderon, Francis Ross Metzger, Frances Handzel 
 

Those who are ill: 
Mary Andersohn, Joe Brennan, Margaret Wright, Jeremy 
Mainello, Nancy Winiecki, Kathleen Frischmon, Jill Marie 
Stich, Tom Leibrich, Jack Isacson, Carol Oyanagi, Steve 
Oyanagi, Robert Cuddigan, Helen Heinks, Mike & Ann Hoel, 
Gerald Hoel, James Simmer Jr., Jeff Simmer, Carol Quinn, 
Claire Kriz, Leon Treml, Jon Latham, Mela Isbell, Jeanne 
Szurek, Cassie Cramer, Fulton Francis Dobbs, Sarajo 
Groehler, Gordon Godbout, Estelle Winiecki,  Joanne Lundak, 
John Gorkowski, Dorothy Gorkowski, Timberly Perrine, Matt 
Kasper, Susan Bissonette, Marge Cournoyer, Tony Scander, 
Roseanne Kroening, Eugene Witucki, Joan Revering, Kenny 
Revering, Jim Smith, JoAnn Cedarholm, Kathy and Greg 
Schopf, Daryl Stevens, Logan Connolly, Mary Murphy, Mary 
Hoel 

St. Johnȭs Mass Intentions 
 

Saturday, June 14, 2025 
     4:30 pm     ~     Donna Liebrich + 
 

Sunday, June 15, 2025 
     8:30 am     ~    Mike and Jane Heinks  
   (33rd Wedding Anniversary) 
     10:30 am   ~    Fr. Paul and Fr. Derek 
     6:15 pm    ~    Pro Populo  
 

Monday, June 16, 2025 
     8:30 am     ~     Phero Nguyen Van Thong +  
    Maria Nguyen Thi Mang + 
 

Tuesday, June 17, 2025 
     8:30 am     ~     Don Rohweder+ 
 

Wednesday, June 18, 2025 
     8:30 am     ~     Patricia Hicke +  
     5:30 pm     ~    Frank and Mary Medved  
   (60th Wedding Anniversary) 
 

Thursday, June 19, 2025 
     8:30 am     ~     Marstha Herrs +  
     5:30 pm     ~    St. John the Baptist Legacy Society  
 

Friday, June 20, 2025 
     8:30 am     ~     Combined Mass Intention  
 

Saturday, June 21, 2025 
(Memorial of St. Aloysius Gonzaga) 
     4:30 pm     ~     Stephan Bucko + and Family 
 

Sunday, June 22, 2025 
(Solemnity of Corpus Christi) 
     8:30 am     ~    Eileen Brama +  
     10:30 am   ~    Terry Barr + 
     6:15 pm    ~    Pro Populo  

 

Stop by the Parish Office  to learn about having a Mass 
said for your loved one. 

St. Johnȭs Mass Music Schedule 
 

Saturday, June 14, 2025 
Schola at 4:30 pm 
 

Sunday, June 15, 2025 
SPO/Ignite Group at 8:30 am, 10:30 am, and 6:15 pm 
 

Friday, June 20, 2025 
Cantor and Organ at 8:30 am  
 

Saturday, June 21, 2025 
Cantor and Organ at 4:30 pm 
 

Sunday, June 22, 2025 
Cantor and Organ at 8:30 am 
Schola at 10:30 am 
SPO/Ignite Group at 6:15 pm 

 

Adoration Chapel Open Hours 
 

 

Monday:         4 am 
Tuesday:        3 am 
Wednesday: 11 pm 
Thursday:  2 am, 10 pm, 11pm 
Saturday:      11 am, 12 pm 
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Fr. Billȭs Retirement Party 
 

Sunday, June 22, following the 11:00 am Mass 
 

Fr. Bill Murtaugh's last Masses as Pastor of Pax Christi 
before retirement will be the 9:00 and 11:00 am services 
on Sunday, June 22. There will be hospitality after the 
9:00 am Mass, and a meal and celebration after the 
11:00 am Mass to honor Fr. Bill and his ministry over the 
last 53 years. All are welcome to attend and 
congratulate him on his retirement.  
 
Questions? Please email Sally Bergum at 
sbergum@paxchristi.com 

Find Father! 
 

Everyone, hidden somewhere in this bulletin  there is a 
picture of our Pastor, Fr. Paul. If you can find it; you win 
a prize! All you have to do is bring your bulletin to the 
Welcome Desk to claim your prize—your choice of a 
saint holy card or sticker!  
 
The picture of Father looks like this: 

 

Around the Archdiocese 

Missed the Boat Theatre:  
 

Catholic community theater Missed the Boat Theatre 
presents The Matchmaker by Thornton Wilder, running 
June 19-28, 2025 at the Helene Houle Auditorium at 
Saint Agnes School. Enjoy this lighthearted, family-
friendly farce about finding love, adventure, and com-
munity in 1880s New York! All parish staff and parish-
ioners can use code PARISH for $5 off your tickets. Fami-
lies with infants and toddlers are invited to our family 
friendly preview on June 19th. Get your tickets 
at missedtheboattheatre.com/matchmaker 
 
More about the play: In this show for all ages, match-
maker Dolly Gallagher Levi heads into town with 
wealthy merchant Horace Vandergelder to help him find 
a new wife. His clerks and niece seize the opportunity to 
pursue their own adventures behind his back, leading to 
unexpected encounters, mistaken identities, and the 
reminder that even the biggest city is smaller than you 
might think. You­ll be swept away to 1880s New York 
with these delightful characters on a journey of self dis-
covery, and might even learn something about yourself 
amidst all the laughs! 

Memory Care Masses 
 

Do you have a loved one struggling with memory 
loss?  Would you like to bring them to a Mass more 
tailored to their limitations?  The parishes of St. Odilia 
just up the road and St. Mary of the Lake in White Bear 
Lake are taking turns hosting a monthly Memory Care 
Mass on Thursdays at 1:30 pm.  The Masses are shorter 
in length, quieter with familiar hymns and in a smaller 
space.  Hospitality to follow.  Please check it out as it 
might be just what your family needs for the comfort 
level of your loved one.   
 
Dates: St. Odilia July 10, September 18, November 20 – 
at 1:30 pm St. Mary of the Lake June 26, August 21, 
October 23, December 11 - at 1:30 pm 

Jesusȭ Pilgrimage to Us: Holy 
Hours Around the Archdiocese  

 

Thursday, June 19, 7-8 pm, St. Michael, Stillwater 
 

These monthly Eucharistic Holy Hours, held in various 
regions of the Archdiocese, will be conducted according 
to the USCCB­s newly revised rite for exposition, 
adoration and benediction. Held at a new parish each 
month, all the faithful—and especially those already 
participating in adoration ministries—are encouraged to 
communal prayer, that more may come to know and love 
our Lord in the Eucharist. Find more information at 
archspm.org/jesus-pilgrimage-to-us. 

Rural Life Sunday Celebration 
 

Sunday, June 29, 1:30 pm,  
Valley View Dairy, Maple Lake. 

 

Mark your calendars for this year­s Archdiocesan Rural 
Life Sunday Celebration, hosted by the Elsenpeter fami-
lies­ Valley View Dairy at 2889 30th St. NW, Maple Lake, 
MN. The celebration begins with Sunday Mass at 1:30 pm 
with Bishop Michael Izen presiding. Following, there will 
be lunch, children­s activities and games and tours of the 
farm. Please join the parishioners from the Church of St. 
Timothy and others from throughout the Archdiocese to 
pray, remember, and celebrate all the good things God 
has given us in our rural way of life. For more details, 
including a map and directions, visit archspm.org/
Events, or call 651-238-2074. 

You're Invited to Visit BSM 
 

When you schedule a private tour of Benilde-St. 
Margaret's, you'll see where your student can thrive in a 
classroom with students who are driven to be at their 
best and teachers who care about their well being - 
every day. BSM is more than a school, it's a community 
driven to make a positive impact on our world. 
 
Schedule your tour today: https://visitBSM.org 

mailto:sbergum@paxchristi.com
http://missedtheboattheatre.com/matchmaker
archspm.org/jesus-pilgrimage-to-us
archspm.org/Events
archspm.org/Events
https://visitbsm.org/

